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Reference: FOI.ICB-2223/260 
 
Subject: APMS Contracts 
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

Please provide:  
a) A copy of all the current APMS contracts for general practice 

in your area. 

We are unable to share individual contracts as the practice specific 
information is considered commercially sensitive, however the standard 
APMS contract is available here: https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2019/11/apms-contract-october-2019.pdf  
 
As the ICB considers the practice specific information commercially 
sensitive it has applied a Section 43(2) exemption to this response. 
Section 43(2) exempts information whose disclosure would, or be likely 
to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (an individual, a 
company, the public authority itself or any other legal entity). Section 
43(2) is a qualified exemption and therefore subject to the public interest 
test. 
 
The specifics of the individual contracts are considered commercially 
sensitive information Disclosure of the information would potentially be 
detrimental to primary care budgets or future procurement of services if 
disclosed. It is in the public interest for the ICB to be able to commission 
services at good value to ensure the availability of primary care funds to 
support other primary care service areas. 
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For information, we hold APMS contracts with:

 
 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 4 May 2023 and has been approved for release by David Jarrett, Director of 
Integrated and Primary Care for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


